

THE CITY OF SAN DIEGO

COUNCILMEMBER TODD GLORIA

THIRD DISTRICT

April 14, 2009

Dear Burlingame Neighbors:

I am pleased to share with you the news that the Burlingame neighborhood is now an official geographic historic district. All of the appeals have been withdrawn, allowing the designation to become official as of April 1, 2009.

Additionally the City's Program Coordinator for Historical Resources, Cathy Winterrowd, has indicated that she will bring forward to the City Council a request to extend the deadline for those contributing structures that were designated in November 2007 so that they can apply for a Mills Act agreement this year. She also plans to ask Council to reduce the application fee from \$590 to \$400 for these applicants since this was the fee schedule in place at the time the structures were designated.

The designation of the Burlingame Historic District represents the culmination of years of effort by residents of Burlingame as well as other historic preservationists. It formally recognizes the historic significance of this wonderful neighborhood, and adds a level of assurance that Burlingame's unique charm will be protected and preserved.

Please do not hesitate to contact my office if I can provide you with any additional information.

Sincerely,

FODD GLORIA

Councilmember, Third District

TG:sjh

